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November 25, 2019

Heritage-Crystal Clean LLC
Brian Recatto, President
2175 Point Blvd, Suite 375
Elgin, Illinois 60123-9211

Business Commercial Registered Agent
Registered Agent for Heritage-Crystal Clean LLC
150 West Market Street, Suite 800

Indianapolis, Indiana 46204

Dear Mr. Recatto:

Re: Close Out Report
Former Warrior Oil Facility
809 Overstreet Street
Franklin, Johnson County
Site Number #0000797

The Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) is investigating releases of
hazardous substances contributing to groundwater contamination located within an area of
Franklin, Indiana near the former Amphenol Facility. A facility currently owned by Heritage-
Crystal Clean, LLC (Heritage), is located at 809 Overstreet Street, Franklin, Indiana (Property)
within the aforementioned area of interest in Franklin, Indiana.

The Property was listed for consideration as a potential source of hazardous substances due to its
previous use. The Property was developed circa 1976-1990 as Shell Oil Corp. In 1990 Warrior Oil
Services, also known as Warrior Petroleum Processing occupied the Property. In 2010 Heritage
completed a Phase I investigation and Phase II investigation on the Former Warrior Oil before
completing the purchase of the Property.

An Information Request Letter was sent out on August 2, 2018 to Heritage-Crystal Clean LLC
Attention: Brian Recatto, President. This letter was received, and a response was submitted to
IDEM on October 1, 2018.

Based on the information available to IDEM, the Property does not appear to be contributing
to the chlorinated solvent contamination detected in the groundwater in the surrounding area.
Five soil samples were collected, one from 14-16 feet below the ground surface (bgs) (from soil
boring (SB)-1), two from 10-12 feet bgs (from SB-2 and SB-3), and two from 2-4 feet bgs (from
SB-4 and SB-5). Three grab groundwater samples were collected from the three deepest soil
borings/intervals. No volatile organic compounds (VOCs), polyaromatic hydrocarbons (PAHSs),
or total petroleum hydrocarbons (TPH) were detected in soil samples collected from the deeper
intervals. TPH and 1,2,4-trimethylbenzene were detected in SB-4. The groundwater sample
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collected from SB-1 detected 1,1-dichloroethane (1,1-DCA), the report suspected the 1,1-DCA
to be from an off-site source. The information provided to IDEM shows that the Property is not a
source of contamination, nor is there significant contamination moving across the Property from

other sources.

If new information becomes available, additional action at the Property may be required.

Sincerely,

Haley Faulds %ﬂb{

State Cleanup Section
Office of Land Quality
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ec: IDEM Site #0000797
Lisa McCoy, IDEM OLC Attorney
Philip Comella, Freeborn & Peters LLP
Decina, Anita, Heritage Crystal-Clean Vice President



